
BOROUGH OF KETTERING

at a  Special meeting of the Council of the Borough of Kettering held at the Municipal Offices, Bowling Green Road, Kettering on 14th September 2016
Present:

	Councillor 
Scott Edwards ( Mayor)
	Councillor Clark Mitchell

	
"
Duncan Bain
	
" 
Cliff Moreton

	        "
Lloyd Bunday
	
"
Russell Roberts

	        "
James Burton
	
"
Mark Rowley

	
"
Mark Dearing
	
"
Mick Scrimshaw

	
"
Maggie Don
	         "       Jan Smith

	
"
Ruth Groome
	
"
Karl Sumpter

	
"
James Hakewill
	
"
Margaret Talbot

	        "
Philip Hollobone
	
"
Mike Tebbutt

	        "
David Howes
	         "       Lesley Thurland

	
"
Ian Jelley
	
"
Greg Titcombe

	
"         Anne Lee 
	
"
Keli Watts

	        "
Shirley Lynch
        "
Mary Malin
	
"
Jonathan West
         "
Derek Zanger

	
	


16.C.36
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Adams, Bellamy, Davies, Henson and Soans 
16.C.37
COUNCILLOR ALAN MILLS

The Mayor addressed the meeting and stated that Councillor Alan Mills had sadly passed away at the end of July. It was proposed that a proper and fitting tribute to Alan would be held at the next ordinary Council meeting, which would take place on 28th September.
16.C.38
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None
16.C.39
LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1972

RESOLVED
that the press and public be excluded from the remainder of the meeting on the grounds that it involved items of business which included the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined by paragraphs 1-7 of Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act 1972 (as amended).

16.C.40
REPORT FROM THE FLEXIBLE RESOURCES WORKING GROUP


A report was submitted which updated Council on progress in implementing the flexible resourcing strategy endorsed by Council in April 2015, the work undertaken by the Flexible Resources Working Group (FRWG) and set out recommendations from FRWG in respect of staffing issues. 
It was noted by members that the flexible resources process had been a positive example of cross-party working before the recommendations of the FRWG were approved. 

Membership of an Appointments Committee to undertake the recommendations of the FRWG was also approved by Council.
(Voting: Unanimous)
RESOLVED


i)  that the following proposals recommended by the Flexible

    Resources Working Group be approved:

a)
Professional Leadership Models – A structure of one plus two with a recognition that additional senior capacity may be required from time to time dependent upon projects and workloads.

b)
The designation for the Head of Paid Service Post be Managing Director and those reporting to the Managing Director will be Executive Directors.

c)
The Managing Director be recruited via an internal recruitment process on a Fixed Term Contract to October 2019, the salary range for the post be £125,000 - £139,000 with seven equal increments of £2,000.

d)
The recruitment timetable as set out in Table 1 of the report.

ii) that an Appointments Committee of five councillors be 

    convened as follows:

    Councillor Lesley Thurland


Councillor Mary Malin


Councillor Mike Tebbutt


Councillor Mick Scrimshaw


Councillor Ian Jelley

(The meeting started at 7.00 pm and ended at 7.08 pm)

Signed …………………………………….

The Mayor

djp
(Council No. 1)

14.09.16

